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MEMORANDUM IN SUPPORT 
 

 
Bill #  A 4412  Magee   Same as S 1909  Ritchie 
  S 7361  Ranzenhofer   No same as 
 
Title: Amends the vehicle and traffic law to raise the defined maximum  
 weight for all-terrain vehicles. 
These bills would raise the maximum allowable dry weight for all-terrain vehicles, 
excluding snowmobiles, from the current 1000 pounds to 1500 pounds. 
   
Justification: 
New York State’s definition for all-terrain vehicles has become obsolete.  Advances in 
technology and design have resulted in vehicles that are heavier than the traditional 
models that were in use when the law was originally written. 
 
The State’s failure to update the ATV definition is a hindrance to both new vehicle sales 
and the collection of registration fees in New York.  New vehicle buyers often go out of 
state to buy and register their ATVs. 
 
There has been some concern regarding the negative environmental impact of ATV 
usage that would only be increased with heavier vehicles.  We believe that this is 
unlikely.  The primary causes of any environmental damage from ATVs, or any off road 
vehicle for that matter, are poor driving habits and riding in unsuitable areas. 
 
ATVs are both a working tool and a means of recreation.  In both cases, they are 
positive contributors to the state’s economy and their legal use should be fully supported 
by the regulatory structure. 
 
 
 
 
Contact: 
A. Charles Parker, President 
NYS Conservation Council, Inc. 
Phone:  315/963-8413 
Email:  nyscc@nyscc.com 


